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Summary 
HB18-1057 would allow debt collection attorneys to bypass current procedure and compel the 

Colorado Department of Labor and Employment to provide private employment information about 

Coloradans in debt collection cases.  

 

Wage garnishment is a serious step with dramatic implications for employment status and the ability 

to earn income. As families struggle with rising costs of living, Colorado’s household debt is 

increasing. Now is not the time to give debt collectors an unprecedented short cut that undermines 

privacy and involves the state in private matters.  
 

This bill allows private companies to access private government information. 
  

• Involves Government in Private Debt Collections  

o Colorado would be one of the only states to allow debt collectors to compel state government 

to divulge non-public information about Coloradans’ private employers and their place of work. 

o This proposal would use state government information to divulge private employment details 

and make it easier to seize people’s wages.  
 

• Disrupts an Existing Process that Keeps Consumers Informed.  

o Existing Colorado Rules of Civil Procedure allows debt collection attorneys who secure a 

judgment against a consumer for money to retrieve information needed AND notify consumers 

that a judgement has been reached.  

o In a study by the Center for Responsible Lending of court cases by the top 5 debt buyer 

companies alone, 71% of the cases resulted in default judgment. Because of this, many 

consumers are not even aware that there is a judgment against them until Rule 69 proceedings 

occur. Under this proposed process, wages could be garnished from consumers before they are 

even aware that they owe money. 

o Because of debt purchasing practices that the legislature has already acted to stop in the future, 

many of the consumers affected by this change may not actually owe the debt being collected. 

 

• This is Not Parity 

o Valid concerns over the state’s growing role in public debt collections should not be met with 

giving debt collection companies greater advantages in the private debt collection market. 

 

Is HB18-1057 legal? 

Under federal law, it might not be legal for state agencies to disclose private state government information to 

private companies. The access HB18-1057 seeks to create is generally prohibited to non-governmental entities 

unless there is informed consent from the individual for whom you are seeking wage record information. 

 



OPPOSE HB18-1057  

Alarming Change in Debt Collection Procedure       

 

    1905 Sherman Street, Suite 900 • Denver, CO 80203 • 303.297.0456 • www.bellpolicy.org  

      

      

 

Please join us and others in opposing HB 18-1057. 

 

The Bell Policy Center 

Center for Responsible Lending 

Colorado Center for Law & Policy 

Colorado Consumer Health Initiative 

Colorado Public Interest Research Group (COPIRG) 

The Interfaith Alliance 

NAACP Colorado Montana Wyoming State Conference 

New Era Colorado 

Vedra Law, LLC  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information, please contact: 

Michelle Webster, Colorado Center on Law & Policy, c: 202-489-1584 

Cate Blackford, The Bell Policy Center, c: 720-767-2283 


